FLORENCE AREA COMMUNITY COALITION (FACC)
June 4, 2014, General Meeting

Siuslaw Public Library, Bromley Room

FACC President, Karen Earnshaw called the meeting to order at 9:05 AM 

Those in attendance were: Suzanne Mann- Heintz, Suzanne Gatch, Colleen Stewart, Kathy Kenox, Ken Gaylord, Linda Castro, Jenny Alberty, Linda Weight, Bou Kilgore, Lea Pattan, Becky Goering, Linda Yoder, Kyle Kneen, Jose Soto, Karen Earnshaw, Monica Kosman, and David Wiegan. 

The Minutes of the May 7, 2014 meeting were approved with correction. Under Old Business, second paragraph, should have read: “Kathy Lenox, Linda Castro, and Kyle Kneen, Scholarship Committee, reported that two students were chosen to receive FACC Scholarships of $250 each at the event.” “ Bou Kilgore” deleted. Ken Gaylord so moved and Linda Castro seconded. Motion carried.
Treasurer, David Wiegan, reported a balance of $2668.00 as of the end of May 2014. There was one new membership. The report was filed for audit.
Karen conducted the election of the FACC Board for 2014-2015. She asked new nominees for Directors, Ken Gaylord and Suzanne Mann-Heintz to give attendees brief introductions of themselves. Members were asked to vote for each in turn by hand vote. Both were elected by a majority.  2013-2014 Officers and Directors were voted on as a Slate. Those elected for the new year are: Karen Earnshaw, President, Linda Weight, Vice President, Monica Kosman, Secretary, David Wiegan, Treasurer, Directors, Monica Cape-Lindelin, and Linda Castro. All on the Slate were elected. 
PROGRAM
Kaylee Graham from The Power of Florence was the speaker for the meeting. She told the audience of her recent awards. Saturday, July 19, 2014 is the date set for The Power of Florence Day. She referred everyone to her web site for more information. The web site is:  powerofflorence.org. She answered questions. To sign up for a booth or activities contact Kaylee at powerofflorence@hotmail.com
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Habitat is expanding its capabilities by doing maintenance on older homes focusing on seniors and disabled who have homes in need of repairs. Criteria for doing the repairs include a partnership with some sweat equity. This a separate program from building homes. It would be a one or two day commitment. The goal of the program is neighborhood revitalization. Brochures describing the new program are available at the Habitat Office, next to the Re-Store in the Grocery Outlet mall. 
NEDCO needs your help to hold a free Business 101 Class, to address business organization, financial planning, marketing, and business plans. It is for Florence area residents interested in starting or expanding a business. A person (volunteer)in Florence is needed to make this happen by arranging for use of a meeting facility, marketing the opportunity in the community and signing people up.  Anyone interested in partnering with NEDCO to make this happen should contact Nestor Sohnlein, Hatch Business Development Coordinator for NEDCO, at 541-345-7106 x 231. 

The Siuslaw Library will hold a Fiction Sale, at the library on Saturday, June 14 to benefit the library.  Linda Weight announced the Summer Programs at the library. They will include free computer classes on Mondays and Tuesdays, A Summer Reading Program for all ages from babies through adults. Several events are planned for families. Sign up at the Registration Desk at the library. Get a free tote bag!
The 90x30 program to prevent child abuse will meet again on June 25. Watch for location and time. 

The National Alliance on Mental Illness (NAMI) will begin a new recovery support group in Florence. It is called NAMI Connection. It is a support group for people dealing with the challenges of mental illness in which people learn from each others’ experiences, share coping strategies, and offer each other encouragement and understanding.  It is a Peer lead group starting on Wednesday, June 25, 2014. It will meet on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of each month from7PM until 8:30PM at Options Counseling, 1445 West 8th Street in Florence. (Across from the Post Office)
The City Council will meet on August 18 at 6:00PM to discuss citizens’ concern for trees and rhododendrons on Rhododendron. 
Bark For Life will be held on Saturday June 14, 2014 at Miller Park. 

Ladies of Elks will hold a Tea to benefit Relay for Life on July 11 at the Elks Club.

Relay for Life will be held on August 8th and 9th.

PFLAG is planning an event at Miller Park on Sunday, June 25 from 1 until 4 PM to include” unusual activities”

Meeting adjourned at 10:15 AM. 

Monica Kosman

Secretary

The FACC will not meet in July. The next General meeting will be held on August 6 at 9AM in the Bromley Room.  If you have announcements or questions contact Monica at monistar@aol.com
